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MEMORANDUM 

 
 
To:  Andy T. Uk, City of Anaheim  
 
From:  Kristen Bogue, Michael Baker International 
 
Date:  October 19, 2021 
 
Subject: Orangewood Avenue Improvements – SB 18 Consultation Memorandum for the 

Subsequent Environmental Impact Report Addendum 
 

 
On Tuesday, May 25, 2021, the City submitted and initiated a Tribal Consultation List request for 
a list of California Native American tribes’ contacts and a Sacred Lands File (SLF) search from 
the NAHC. On Thursday, June 10, 2021, the NAHC responded to the City’s request and returned 
a populated Tribal Consultation List with California Native American Tribes’ contact information 
for tribes that have traditional lands or cultural places within the boundaries of the county (Orange 
County), which the project site is located within. Additionally, NAHC returned results for the SLF 
and the results came back negative. The City wrote SB 18 notification letters to all of the tribes 
listed on the Tribal Consultation List that NAHC provided. The letters explain the proposed project, 
which includes General Plan amendments as part of this City initiated action. On Tuesday, June 
15, 2021, the City emailed and certified mailed physical copies of these letters to the tribes on the 
Tribal Consultation List.  
 
Pursuant to Government Code Sections 6254, subdivision (r) and 6254.10. (Public Resources 
Code Section 21082.3, subdivision (c)(1)) and Public Resources Code Section 21082.3, 
subdivision (c)(2)(A)), records of Native American graves, cemeteries, and sacred places and 
records of Native American places, features, and objects described in Sections 5097.9 and 
5097.993 of the Public Resources Code maintained by, or in the possession of, the Native 
American Heritage Commission, another state agency, or a local agency are not required to be 
disclosed.  Further, disclosure of records that relate to archaeological site information and reports 
maintained by, or in the possession of, the Department of Parks and Recreation, the State 
Historical Resources Commission, the State Lands Commission, the Native American Heritage 
Commission, another state agency, or a local agency, including the records that the agency 
obtains through a consultation process between a California Native American tribe and a state or 
local agency are not required to be disclosed as well.  
 
It is acknowledged that the City of Anaheim maintains such records, as applicable, and will make 
correspondences, notification letters, etc., available at the City, should members of the public 
request them. Such a request can be made to Andy Uk at auk@anaheim.net, or 714-765-5238. 
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